Menomonie, Wis. --- University of Wisconsin-Stout has received a federal Title III Part A grant for $1,750,000 for a new program to improve retention and graduation rates, as well as establish and implement a system for the assessment of student learning outcomes.
The five-year Strengthening Institutions Program Grant will be used to strengthen advisement, retention, technology integration and assessment efforts across campus.

The Title III program states that funds from the program may be used for planning, faculty development and establishing endowment funds. Administrative management and the development and improvement of academic programs are also supported. 

"This grant will provide UW-Stout with resources to expand advisement, orientation and career planning services for all students," said Julie Furst-Bowe, UW-Stout's assistant chancellor for Assessment and Continuous Improvement, who will serve as the program coordinator for the grant." 

"It will also allow us to develop and implement new tools for teaching, learning and advising in our laptop environment," she said.

"The Title III grant gives us the opportunity to provide enhanced retention services to our students," said Shirley Murphy, associate dean of students at UW-Stout and director of the university’s Advisement Center. "The grant’s activities take advantage of Stout’s technological resources and builds on our e-Scholar program."

Student retention efforts will be aided by four grant activities: early choice career exploration workshops, a sequential online career development plan, an online orientation program for transfer students, and an online academic skills program for at-risk students.

Through these student retention activities, and extensive faculty development in advisement and student engagement, the grant will allow UW-Stout to retain a greater percentage of students who begin their college experience at the university, thereby increasing the number of graduates.

"We are thrilled to get the grant because it will assist with increasing both our retention and graduation rates," Murphy said.

To help address the outcomes of student learning, the grant will allow UW-Stout to implement an assessment system that will permit the university to make valid curricular decisions and to systematically improve the teaching and learning process.

Two new professional positions will be hired through the grant--a new student program coordinator and a technology-based curriculum specialist. A faculty development consultant and an external evaluator will also be brought on to support the project. 

